Hart County Water & Sewer Authority

Board of Directors Meeting August 20, 2012

The Hart County Water & Sewer Authority met August 20, 2012 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Chairman Michael Partlow called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with Vice Chairman Wade Carlton, members Hugh Holland, Larry Haley, and Mike MacNabb, Director Pat Goran, Secretary/Treasurer Kathy Breffle and Legal Counsel Walter Gordon present.  Also present was Vivian Morgan of The Hartwell Sun, Jerry Hood of Engineering Management, Inc., and Hart County resident Darcy Maixner.
Approval of agenda

Mr. Goran asked that Speedway Road be discussed in Old Business first.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to approve the revised agenda per Mr. Goran’s request and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0. 

Approval of July 16th regular meeting minutes

Mr. Holland made a motion to accept the July 16th minutes, and Mr. Carlton seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

Mr. Gordon informed the Board some revisions needed to be made to the May 21, 2012, meeting minutes to clarify the use of Georgia Local Government Access website.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to revise the minutes to read:  “Adopt Georgia Local Government Access website as the method of notice for bid advertisements”— “Mr. Gordon explained that this website is used by many governments and authorities for official bid notices.  Mr. MacNabb made a motion to adopt the Georgia Local Government Access website as the method of notice for bid advertisements for the Hart County Water and Sewer Utility Authority.”  Mr. Holland seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.
Financial report
Mr. Goran presented the financial report.
Old business
Speedway Road project 

Mr. Goran reported that the Speedway Road project was substantially complete with the waterlines installed, pressure test completed, bacteriological tests passing, and 5 of the 7 taps completed.  HCWSA is only waiting on two 1 ½” meters from Kendall Supply to complete the taps.  Arrowood will soon be completing the final punch list including sediment control items and relocating one tap to a better location for the customer.

Mount Olivet / Reed Creek Phase I Water Improvements (CDBG) project
Mr. Goran reported that the construction contracts had been signed and Arrowood General Contracting plans to begin the project on August 27, 2012.  Mr. Goran also informed the Board that HCWSA is still waiting on the Corp of Engineer’s easements.  Mr. Goran informed the Board that he understood Hartwell City Council agreed to only install a new 12” waterline from their treatment plant to the first bridge on Reed Creek Highway and not pay half of the entire cost of the entire infrastructure required to purchase water from the City of Hartwell.  Mr. Goran presented an estimated total cost of $254,850 for extending a new 12” line from the plant, crossing the first bridge, installing a master meter and vault, installing a 12” waterline to the currently- proposed waterline at the Mount Olivet Road / Reed Creek Highway intersection, engineering, and permitting necessary to connect to Hartwell’s water supply.  Mr. Haley made a motion to have EMI at a cost of approximately $2500 meet with Georgia DOT about what they would allow on the bridge and the estimated costs associated with the installation.  Mr. Holland seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.  Mr. Goran agreed to present their findings at the September Board meeting.
Royston Highway, Lavonia Highway main line pressure-reducing control valves
Mr. Goran presented pressure data information from two locations within the system since the PRV’s have been installed.  Mr. Goran explained that he had been lowering the pressure in HCWSA’s system by adjusting the PRV’s in an attempt to purchase more water from Hartwell. However, purchasing more Hartwell water while maintaining EPD’s minimum standard of 35 psi during normal operating conditions at the high point in the current system does not appear to be feasible. 
Mr. Holland made a motion as a directive to Mr. Goran to purchase the maximum amount of water from the City of Hartwell as long as a minimum of 35 psi is maintained in the system and HCWSA not have excessive customer complaints.  Mr. Partlow expressed concern about spending over $250,000 to purchase more water from the City of Hartwell while decreasing water purchases from the Cities of Lavonia and Royston.  He further expressed his concern about spending money to purchase water from the City of Hartwell when HCWSA could use that money for waterline installation and serving more Hart County residents.  Mr. MacNabb seconded Mr. Holland’s motion.  Mr. Carlton asked Mr. Holland to amend his motion to not allow the pressure to go below 40 psi.  After some discussion, Mr. Holland agreed to amend his motion to not lower HCWSA’s pressure lower than 40 psi at its highest point.  The motion passed 4-1 with Mr. Partlow opposed.

Request for water service-Whippoorwill Trail/Potential 2013 CDBG Project
Mr. Goran presented a map of the proposed area.  Mr. Goran suggested the Board request a formal proposal from EMI and the grant writers for this project and the grant application process.  Mr. Goran also asked the Board to consider having EMI proceed with the engineering of this project prior to the August 2013 grant award announcement.  
New business

Fiscal Year 2013 Draft Operating Budget 
Mr. Goran asked for any comments about the proposed budget that was mailed to the Board members.  Mr. Carlton asked for a comparison of Year to Date 2012 to the FY 2013 proposed budget.
Public comments
None

Director’s comments 

None

Members’ comments

Mr. Holland asked Mr. Goran for a report about the well at the closed Airline School and the ability for HCWSA to purchase or use this well.  Mr. Goran agreed to contact Mr. Craig O’Barr again about trying to get some detailed information about the well.  Mr. Holland also suggested someone from the Board present the hydraulic findings to the Hartwell City Council.
Mr. Haley asked about letters some residents on Mount Olivet Road are receiving about insurance on their waterlines.  Mr. Goran suggested that Mr. Haley ask the resident to bring the letter to the office to review.  Mr. Goran reassured the Board that the letter did not come from HCWSA.
Upcoming meetings – September 17th, October 15th 
Adjournment

Mr. Holland made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
_____________________________
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Michael Partlow, Chairman


                   
Kathy Breffle, Secretary/Treasurer
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